

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

0.4 NOV 2016

DepEd MEMORANDUM No. **189** . s. 2016

POSTPONEMENT OF THE ADMINISTRATION OF THE 2016 PHILIPPINE EDUCATIONAL PLACEMENT TEST

To: Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

Public and Private Elementary and Secondary Schools Heads

All Others Concerned

- 1. As per DepEd Order No. 55, s. 2016 entitled Policy Guidelines on the National Assessment of Student Learning for the K to 12 Basic Education Program, the Philippine Educational Placement Test (PEPT) shall be administered annually every third Sunday of November for Luzon Cluster and fourth Sunday of November for Visayas and Mindanao Clusters. However, due to administrative and logistical limitations, the test shall be moved indefinitely. A memorandum will be issued specifying the new dates of test administration.
- 2. Consequently, registration of examinees is hereby extended until further notice.
- 3. For further details and other clarifications, all concerned may contact the Education Assessment Division–Bureau of Education Assessment at telephone no. (02) 631-25-89 or through email address: bea.ead@deped.gov.ph
- 4. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

LEONOR MAGTOLIS BRIONES

Secretary

Reference:

DepEd Order No. 55, s. 2016

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

ASSESSMENT
BASIC EDUCATION
CHANGE
EXAMINATION
LEARNERS
TEST

APA/R-DM- Postponement of the Administration of the 2016 PEPT 0843/October 26, 2016